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APPENDIX III to the minute of meeting of the Children and Learning Committee of  10 January 2017 (Article 4(d) refers)
MINUTE of MEETING of the ANGUS JOINT NEGOTIATING COMMITTEE FOR TEACHERS held in the Committee Room, Town and County Hall, Forfar on Wednesday 23 November 2016 at 3.30pm.

Present:
Council Representatives

Councillor SHEENA WELSH (Convener of the Children and Learning Committee)
Councillor LYNNE DEVINE (Vice Convener of the Children and Learning Committee)

MARGO WILLIAMSON (Strategic Director - Children and Learning)

Dr PAULINE STEPHEN (Head of Schools and Learning and Joint Secretary Management Side)
JIM HAMMOND (Service Manager, Schools and Learning)

Teachers’ Panel Representatives

PAMELA MANLEY, ANNA CHEYNE, GILLIAN LAWRENCE, MIKE CALLAGHAN and DAVID MCCOLGAN
In Attendance:
JUDITH LYNCH (Principal HR Adviser)
DONALD MACASKILL (Democratic Services Manager)
1.
APOLOGIES/SUBSTITUTES
An apology for absence was intimated on behalf of John Pratti (Joint Secretary Staff Side).
2.
MEMBERSHIP - MANAGEMENT SIDE
The Convener, on behalf of the Committee, welcomed Jim Hammond, who had recently been appointed Service Manager, Schools and Learning.

3.
MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING
(i)
Correct Record

The minute of meeting of this Committee of 28 September 2016 was submitted and approved as a correct record.
(ii)
Matters Arising
With reference to Article 6 of the minute, Dr Stephen indicated that the Agreements on Managing Sickness Absence and Workload Control had been ratified by the Staffing Sub Committee and issued to schools.

With regard to progress on other Agreements, it was noted that:

· The review of Agreements 3 and 15 would be progressed following the appointment of the Service Manager

· The review of Agreement 4 was in progress

· Finalised draft Agreements 23 and 24 would be submitted to the next meeting of the AJNCT

· The revised final version of Agreement 24 would be circulated to the staff side

· That a date had been agreed to meet to discuss the arrangements for long term acting up

· Work had been undertaken to update the AJNCT Agreements webpage including the referencing of obsolete Agreements 

CONSULTATIVE ITEMS:
4.
WORKLOAD REVIEW: EVIDENCE TEMPLATE
There was submitted a Workload Review: Evidence Template which detailed the overall evaluation of Angus Council’s approaches and listed both the authority’s strengths and aspects for improvement.

The paper indicated that Angus Council had taken very good steps to work with education staff to identify and handle workload issues and that changes to the improvement planning process had had a positive impact on workload across the primary and secondary sectors.

Following discussion, the Committee agreed:
(i)
to note the contents of the paper;
(ii)
that Dr Stephen  would arrange a session with Head Teachers (or Depute) on how to create a Working Time Agreement; and
(iii)
that a report on this matter be submitted to a future meeting of the Committee.

5.
“THE ANGUS WAY”
Dr Stephen indicated that work had been undertaken on a Learning and Teaching Strategy and that the strong view from Head Teachers was that the Strategy should not be a heavily worded policy document. The enclosed paper was the result of these deliberations which was aimed as acting as a stimulus for further discussion. It was proposed that the Strategy be discussed at the “Festival” on 29 November.

The Committee noted the Strategy and commended both its content and structure.

6.
“EMPOWERING TEACHERS, PARENTS AND COMMUNITIES TO ACHIEVE EXCELLENCE AND EQUITY IN EDUCATION: A GOVERNANCE REVIEW
There was submitted a paper from the Scottish Government  in relation to a review of governance in Scottish education and how it could be improved to support delivery of excellence and equity to children and young people. The paper set out the scope and principles of the review and asked a number of questions for responding to the review.
Margo Williamson emphasised to staff side members the importance of submitting a thorough and full response to the review. It was noted that a report on the Council’s proposed response would be considered by the Children and Learning Committee on 10th January 2017.

7.
ABERDEEN CITY COUNCIL INDEPENDENT REVIEW
There was submitted a copy of the Independent Review of the Circumstances Surrounding the Death of Bailey Gwynne at Cults Academy on 28th October 2015.

Dr Stephen indicated that the report had been considered at a meeting of Head Teachers, which had identified that in relation to the Angus context, some additional work was required. A small working group had been set up to progress this. Dr Stephen extended an invitation to any member from the staff side to join the Group.

It was noted that while some consideration be given to how this related to Primary Schools, it was recognised that this would need to be proportionate, without raising anxieties.  

8.
VIOLENCE AND AGGRESSION ISSUES
Dr Stephen indicated that she had met with Mike Callaghan and John Pratti to discuss a number of issues in relation to some particular schools, aimed at identifying what additional support mechanisms could be put in place.
The issue had also been raised at a recent meeting with Head Teachers where a range of views had been expressed, some in relation to children with special needs. In addition, work had been identified in relation to streamlining the reporting form.

It was also noted that certain automated aspects of the reporting form may not be working properly and Dr Stephen indicated that she would look into this.

9.
DESIGNATION OF ANNUAL LEAVE AND SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS FOR SESSIONS 2017/2018 AND 2018/2019

There was submitted and noted a paper which detailed the proposed School Terms and Holidays for Sessions 2017/2018 and 2018/2019.

10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Committee noted that the next meeting of the Committee was scheduled to take place on Wednesday 22 February 2017 at 3.30pm.

